
  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  Friday 25th September 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers 

All of the children should now have their ‘lockdown books’. Please remember to keep these 

safe in case of us having to send home your child’s year group at any point or if your child 

has to isolate. We do have some new children in school and they should get their books 

shortly. We are aware that Colmers Secondary School has unfortunately had a few positive 

Coronavirus cases recently, however fortunately we have not had any positive cases at our 

school yet. 

In the front of the ‘lockdown books’, there are some log in details for various online sites. If 

you have not already, please can you ensure that your child has logged on to Google 

Classrooms. This will be our main platform for delivering learning to our children 

(particularly in Years 1-6) if year groups are sent home or if children have to isolate. We will 

also be delivering live lessons on this, if a year group has to be set home. 

This week, our teachers have started their phone calls to parents. These phone calls are to 

inform you about how your child has settled back into school, what areas they feel your child 

needs to work on as a priority and ideas for what you can do to support your child at home. 

We will also be sending home letters next week which will be reaffirming these points. When 

you receive the letter, we would be grateful if you could return the slip, which is attached to 

it, back to school. 

Next week, we will be launching a brand new, special award for our children in Years 3, 4, 5 

and 6. This award has been created by some of the staff at Colmers Farm and we are really 

excited about it. It is called the SAGE award. It is designed to reward children for their 

experiences both inside and outside of school - the children will really enjoy working 

towards this award and hopefully you will enjoy supporting them to do this. Please look out 

for more information about this special award next week. 

Last week, I asked you to try to ensure that your children have dark tracksuit bottoms and a 

long sleeve top for their outdoor PE lessons. Right on cue, the weather has suddenly started 

to get a lot cooler over the last few days. Children dressed in this kit will enable us to 

continue our lessons outside for longer periods. Please remember that Rubery Community 

Swap Shop may be able to help supply this kit for free if you require it. 

Finally, I would just like to say thank you to you all (and to your children) for helping us to 

maintain a high level of attendance during this most uniquely, challenging of times. We 

really appreciate your support and your children are really benefiting by being in school both 

socially and academically. 

I hope that you have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Williams 

 

 
Mr Williams 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Tree of Achievement 
 

 
 

 

WELL DONE  
to this week’s children  

 

Isabella-Rose and Zayn in Reception, 
Reignn and Tiegan in Year 1, Archie and Ma’Layaia in Year 2,  
Rennzo and Tyler in Year 3,  Paige and Afroz in Year 4,  
Taniesha and Carla in Year 5 and  
Mason and Bobby in Year 6 

 

http://pngimg.com/download/92862
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://pngimg.com/download/3610
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


AT THE END OF THE SCHOOL 

DAY 
 

Children in Reception 
will only be allowed home with an adult aged 

18 years of age or over 

Children in Years 1-5 
Will only be allowed home with an adult aged 

16 years or over. 
(unless authorised by our HT or DHT) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY DATES 
Week commencing 19th October 
Big Arts Week 
Friday 23rd October 
Break up from school 
Monday 2nd November 
School closed for teacher training day 
Tuesday 3rd November 
Back to school 
Wednesday 4th November and 
Thursday 5th November 
Parents evening  
Friday 20th November 
Nurses in school for Flu Nasal Spray 

 

HOT CHOCOLATE 
Due to the Coronavirus, our Hot Chocolate 

Fridays can no longer take place with  
Mr Williams and the children in his office.  

We are pleased to say that children will be 
bringing a Hot Chocolate goodie bag  

home at the end of the day if they were 
lucky enough to be drawn out. 

 

 

 

 

 
Jaxon in Reception, Noah in Year 1, Sam in 
Year 2, Rennzo in Year 3, Chad in Year 4, 

Pippa in Year 5 and Millie in Year 6 
        

           WELL DONE  

 

REMINDERS 
 

UNIFORM: Can parents please make sure 

that your child’s coat and items of 

uniform are clearly marked with their 

name. This helps us to reunite lost items of 

clothing with their owners. 

 

DOGS: Could we please remind you that 

dogs are not allowed in the school 

playground, even if they are on leads, 

under any circumstances.  

 

 

BIKES & SCOOTERS: All adults and 

children who ride bikes or scooters to school, 

please make sure that you dismount them 

before entering the school playground and 

do not get back on them until you have left 

the playground.  This is for everybodies 

safety. 

 

 

WHO WON THE 100% 
ATTENDANCE RAFFLE TICKET? 

 
The winning ticket this week was number  365 
and the lucky boy to win the raffle is Thomas in 

Year 3.  I wonder what prize he will choose 
from our prize cabinet? 

 

http://ifitshipitshere.blogspot.co.uk/2012/12/12-days-of-christmas-for-every-porsche.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


 



 
 
 
 



 

 


